Bobby Powell, Jr. 2:0ie i 608
6901 Okeechobee Blvd, Suite D5-1L.65
West Palm Beach, Florida 33411-2511

April 15, 2024

Governor Ron DeSantis

The Florida State Capitol

400 South Monroe Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0001

Delivered Via Email: Ron.DeSantis@eog.myflorida.com

Dear Governor DeSantis,

As provided in Fla. Stat. Chapter 99.012, please accept this letter as formal notice of my
irrevocable resignation from the Office of State Senator, District 24 effective at 11:59 PM on
November 4th, 2024. It is my understanding that by following the provisions of Florida’s
Resign-to-Run Law my replacement can be elected on a timeline consistent with the 2024
election cycle and avoid the unnecessary expense of an off cycle election.

I am grateful for the opportunity to have served the people in Florida Senate District 24 and
District 30, the Florida House of Representatives District 88 and the great State of Florida.

Sincerely,

CC: Cord Byrd, Secretary of State
Florida Department of State, Via Email:

Cord.byrd@dos.myflorida.com
SecretaryofState@DOS.MyFlorida.com

Donna Brown, Chief, Bureau of Election Records,
Florida Department of State, Via Email:
ElecRecords@dos.myflorida.com;
Donna.brown@dos.myflorida.com

Wendy Sartory Link, Supervisor of Elections
Palm Beach County, Via Email:
info@votepalmbeach.gov;
wendylink@votepalmbeach.gov




